
Friday Update, April 28, 2023 
 
Good evening Sulphur Springs Families and staff, this is Dr. Catherine Kawaguchi, 
your Superintendent with a Friday update, April 28, 2023. 
 

 
 
This coming week, it is important to remember that we are celebrating our 
AMAZING teachers!!! Your children are so fortunate to have the BEST teachers 
educating them every day and providing them an exemplary education. Please 
take a moment to thank your child’s teacher for all that they are doing to support 
your child.  
 



 
 
Reminder: Registration TK and Kindergarten 
 
This is a reminder that the District is now accepting registration for Transitional 
Kindergarten and Kindergarten for the 2023-2024 school year at all school sites 
and the District Office. In addition, registration for Transitional Kindergarten 
students is for students turning 5 years old between September 2, 2023 to April 
2, 2024.   
 
Information for registration, please see below:  
 



 
 

 
 



As the weather is starting to warm up, I want to take a moment and remind all of 
us that there is a dress code policy for students. I have attached the Board Policy 
5132 for reference and it is also referenced in the Annual Notification to families, 
see below.  
 
Page 7-8: Annual Notification to Families: 
 
Dress and Grooming 
The Sulphur Springs Union School District believes that appropriate dress and grooming 
contribute to a productive learning environment. The Board expects students to give proper 
attention to personal cleanliness and to wear clothes that are suitable for the school activities in 
which they participate. Students' clothing must not present a health or safety hazard or a 
distraction, which would interfere with the educational process. 
 
The following guidelines shall apply to all regular school activities: 
1. Shoes must be worn at all times. Sandals must have heel straps. Thongs or backless shoes or 
sandals are not acceptable. 
2. Clothing, jewelry and personal items (backpacks, fanny packs, gym bags, water bottles etc.) 
shall be free of writing, pictures or any other insignia which are crude, vulgar, profane or 
sexually suggestive, which show drug, alcohol or tobacco company advertising, promotions 
and likenesses, or which advocate racial, ethnic or religious prejudice. 
3. Hats, caps and other head coverings shall not be worn indoors. 
4. Clothes shall be sufficient to conceal undergarments at all times. See-through or fish-net 
fabrics, halter tops, off-the-shoulder or low-cut tops, bare midriffs and skirts or shorts shorter 
than mid-thigh are prohibited. 
5. Gym shorts may not be worn in classes other than physical education. 
6. Hair shall be clean and neatly groomed. Hair may not be sprayed by any coloring that would 
drip when wet. 
 
The principal, staff, students and parent/guardians at each school may establish reasonable 
dress and grooming regulations for times when students are engaged in extracurricular or other 
special school activities. 
 
Wishing you and your family a wonderful weekend. Thank you.  
 



 


